Sandusky County Commissioners — 622 Croghan Street, Fremont, OH 43420

2023 MEETING

Meeting: Board Of Commissioners

Location: Commissioners’ Board Room

Date: 3/28/2023
Amended 5/30/23

Time: 8:00AM — 11:06AM

Present: Commissioners: Charles Schwochow — President; Russ Zimmerman- Vice President; Scott Miller

Present: Theresa Garcia — County Administrator

Others Present: Harold Overmyer, Ron Hiser, Kelly Pocock, Bob Bordner,

(*action items)

AGENDA ITEMS

BRIEF DESCRIPTIONS / ACTION STEPS:

PERSON
RESPONSIBLE:

DOLLAR AMOUNT:

MOTION / VOTE

Call to Order Pledge
of Allegiance (8:00am)

Charles Schwochow,
President

“Review & Approval of
Commissioner
Meeting Minutes, in-
coming Mail Review &
External Meeting
Notices

The 3/23/2023 minutes were reviewed/approved by the
Board. The Board reviewed incoming mail and external
meeting notices.

Commissioner Zimmerman noted there was a late
charge on a US Bank invoice. Administrator Garcia
mentioned the late charges are waived by US Bank.

Charles Schwochow
Russ Zimmerman
Scott Miller

“Motion: Move to Approve
minutes

Moved by: Scott Miller
2nd: Russ Zimmerman
Yes -3

Review of External
board / Meetings
Attended by
Commissioners

Commissioners attended the DJFS placement case
reviews. Case workers and the Director shared
situations they have dealt with and how they are
handling them. They gave insight on where they thought
some of the cases were headed and possible outcomes.
The case workers come in every day with a good
attitude and do their best to help these families. It is
amazing how they deal with these issues day after day.
This group has great follow through on calls that are
received about concerns. The Commissioners assured
the team although they watch the budget it is important
to make sure to take care of the families and not worry
about the funds.

Charles Schwochow
Russ Zimmerman
Scott Miller




Commissioner Zimmerman attended the Gibsonburg
Town hall meeting. The meeting was held to share the
timeline and procedure to residents regarding the sewer
project on Rodriguez and Yeasting Streets. The design
team was there to review the scope of work. There was
a power point that showed where the sewer lines will run
and how they will repair the roads. There were a couple
of questions presented and answered. They will have
one more meeting in the neighborhoods for another
opportunity for the resident to attend and ask questions.

Russ Zimmerman

Commissioner Miller attended the Green Springs council
meeting. It was a typical council meeting. They hired
new personnel. They did mention they were appreciative
to the Commissioners for the assistance with the
recovery funds to upgrade the water and sewer systems.

Scott Miller

Commissioner Miller attended the Rotary meeting. It was
the annual meeting. They presented their two for one
goal that includes the amphitheater and the River Cliff
Lodge projects. The Commissioners were mentioned for
the assistance with Recovery funding on both projects.
They are going to have a gathering at River Cliff on April
27th.

Scott Miller

Commissioners and
Administrator
Discussion

Administrator Garcia contacted the liability insurance
agent regarding people parking on county property
during the Solar eclipse. Insurance would cover the
property for legitimate claims that may occur.

Courthouse security called to discuss an incident that
occurred in one of the offices where a wax melting unit
in an office spilled. Facility Management had to come in
and clean the carpet and they will have to replace a
section of carpet due to the spill. They wanted
Commissioners thoughts on if these should be allowed.
Commissioners felt they should not be allowed to have
these in the offices as they are as much of a safety
hazard as a lit candle. They are getting an opinion from
the fire department and the insurance carrier.

Topics of discussion with TMACOG at the 4/11 meeting
was discussed. (Fee structures, how they are monitoring
success in their programs, and how the solar farms will
impact the RT 23 corridor study.)




Representative Click requested to meet with several
officials to get feedback on legislation in the Senate
regarding County Court procedures. On March 27, 2023,
several officials attended the meeting including the
Commissioners, Sheriff, Prosecutor, Auditor, Judges
and a Mayor. There was discussion on changes in the
positions at the County Courts and if it would benefit the
courts to have one full-time Judge that would travel
instead of two part-time Judges.

Commissioner Zimmerman attended the Davis Besse
drill at Fremont Ross High School last night. The local
Fire Departments were involved in the dry run. The drill
is to go through an event as if it were a live incident.
There was discussion on aspects of the drill.

Russ Zimmerman

* Then /INow One certificate was presented by the Dog Kennel. PO Dog Kennel $4,254.99
Documents that was entered was incorrect and had to be corrected.
One invoice makes up this certificate.
Minor Customs - $4,254.99
One certificate was presented by Probate Court. New Probate Court $20.35 *Motion: Move to Approve
hire traveled and no PO was in place yet. One invoice certificates
makes up this certificate. Moved by: Scott Miller
Sean Herron - $20.35 2nd: Russ Zimmerman
Yes -3
One certificate was presented by the Commissioners Commissioners $1,600.00
Office. Invoice from prior TASC Administrator and they $1,350.00
needed immediate payment, so service was not
discontinued. Two invoices make up this certificate to
the same vendor.
Visa - $1,600.00 & $1,350.00
* Personnel None
* Travel Requests None

Facility Management

Ron Hiser — Facility Management. Ron came in for his

regular meeting. See attachment for agenda items. Ron
is waiting for an asbestos survey on 108 Park Avenue.
He also has a call in to Mid-State to look at the red stone
on the building. He has a meeting today to for the boiler
system design at the jail. He is working with courthouse
security and IT to add monitors in offices so they can
view security cameras. Sheriff security system at the jail
is in progress, cameras are up and access controls are

Ron Hiser — Facility
Management




being installed. Ron talked about the cost of the
Woodville HVAC system. There are several ways this
could be done depending on the funding. The gutters at
the service center will be repaired this Spring. Ron
asked about whether or not to move forward with Clyde
Court with a change in Judge’s coming up. The
Commissioners would like to wait until we know who will
be in the building to make sure we have their opinion.

Dog Kennel

Kelly Pocock- Dog Kennel. Kelly came in for her
regular meeting with the Commissioners. See
attachment for agenda items. Kelly reviewed statistics
on dog license collections/sales and kennel census and
adoptions. She is trying to help those that need to re-
home their dogs since she is too full to take in
surrenders. She had some issues with the transmission
on the new truck. She is hoping it is covered by
warranty. The dog cage in the Tahoe has been installed.

Kelly Pocock — Dog
Warden

* Resolutions 2023 -93 Commissioners $680,000.00 *Motion: Move to Approve
APPROVING FUND TRANSFER FROM SALES TAX resolution
INCOME TO GENERAL FUND AND PI ($680,000.00) Moved by: Scott Miller
2nd: Russ Zimmerman
Yes -3
2023 - 94 Engineer $171,993.00 *Motion: Move to Approve

ENTERING INTO CONTRACT ON BEHALF OF
COUNTY ENGINEER WITH R & | CONSTRUCTION,
INCORPORATED, TIFFIN OHIO FOR SAN-CR-57-2022
SUPERSTRUCTURE REPLACEMENT PROJECT (PID
117342)

resolution
Moved by: Russ
Zimmerman
2nd: Scott Miller
Yes -3

Public Open Session

Citizens Attendees — see sign in sheet
Media Attendees — none
Elected Officials — none

Fair Board

Harold Overmyer came in with invoices from the storm
damage from last year. There were many invoices that
the fair board paid. The insurance runs through the
Commissioner’'s. We will have to pay the fair board and
get reimbursed from insurance.

Family Children First
Council (FCFC)

Stacey Gibson — FCFC. Stacey presented the
Commissioners with new information brochures that she
has worked on for the council. They have worked in the
last year to update their web site to clean it up and give

Stacey Gibson -
Director




more information and better direction. At the end of
February they have utilize over $250,000.00 from the
MSY fund to help youth and families. It has helped with
coordinating with the Ohio Rise Program. The Help Me
Grow funds for early intervention has been moved to
Board of DD. She is streamlining the payments to go
directly to Board of DD. She has applied to United Way
for funding. Stacey talked about the driver's education
training that used to be free at school. Now students
have to pay for the course and it can be very expensive.
She is trying to help with these costs with one of her
programs. This could assist some students so they can
get jobs and have transportation. Commissioner
Schwochow asked if Stacey had anyone reach out about
concerns with the loss of some of the SNAP benefit cuts.

TASC / EMO

Tori Boyer — TASC/EMO. Tori came in for her regular
meeting with the Commissioners. See attachment for
agenda items. Current case load is at 62 clients. She
has a new case manager. She has completed her CDCA
training. They have a new Medicaid insurance they can
possibly become a provider for and invoice for services.
She is preparing for her OHMAS certification. The State
Surveyor was in and had no major areas of concern.
She has partnered with Public Health to assist in expert
screening for the SBIRT clients.

She has 16 clients on GPS and 8 enrollees in SCRAM.
She stays consistent with 16-21 clients. She has had a
couple of monitors clients have cut off and she had to go
to Toledo to pick them up. Tori brought the two types of
monitors she uses for the Commissioners to see. Tori
asked about possible court ordered fees for EMO. She
met with Judge Ickes and discussed making this part of
a fee and if anyone that has an unpaid balance and their
monitor is reviewed would be in violation and could have
probation revoked.

Discussion on having a part-time person to help with
EMO. After discussion the commissioners agreed there
should be a full-time position posted for someone to
work in EMO and lab.

Tori Boyer —
Administrator

Bill Bordner came in and sat in session. He asked
questions about the discussion on personal
responsibility for employees if they damage county
property. He also asked about being notified to bid on
land bank demolition projects. Commissioner Miller
noted he needed to contact Brian Woods at the Land
Bank.




* Adjournment
(11:06am)

With business completed for the day the meeting was
adjourned.

* Motion: Move to adjourn
Moved by: Russ
Zimmerman

2nd: Scott Miller

Attest: /) \\'U\)\)Q%
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Clerk to the Board / County Administrator /

I, the undersigned, Clerk of the Board of Commissioners,
Sandusky County, Ohio, do hereby certify that the foregoing
Is a true and correct copy from the official record of said
Board of County Commissioners as recorded in its Journal.

Clerk, Board of County Commissioners, Sandusky County, Ohio

Charles Schwochow, President

Ru%s Zimmerman, Vice President

~

Scott Miller ,// 7

Board of County Commissioners, Sandusky County Ohio




